

EDEN HILLS

PRIMARY SCHOOL

MEWSLETTER

School Telephone No. 278 2243

8th April, 1992.

No.11

Diary Dates:	Fri.10th Apr. Wed. 22nd Mon. 27th Tues. 28th Thurs.30th Mon.4th May	Last day of term Metal Workshop Curriculum S.C. Mtg. Plant Workshop Yr.3/4 visit to Museum Social S.C. Mtg.
	Tues.5th	Assembly - R/2 - 10am

FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK

END OF TERM - SETTLED



On looking back over the term, it is staggering to see how time has flown and all the things we've achieved.

A sample will show that

- * Train station murals are great
- * Sports Day was a success
- * Our Behaviour Management program is effective
- * German Language lessons occur in Yrs. 3-7
- * Women's Recreation Week was a positive influence
- * The S.R.C. has grown in confidence
- * The school is a harmonious place
- * More students (especially girls) being active at sport

Above all it is worth noting that the school is SETTLED and while we have a busy timetable, students are LEARNING.

A special highlight is the way older students are increasingly accepting responsibility for the care and leadership of younger students.

ILLNESS

A number of illness' have hit our school. Mrs. Bergin returns today after illness. There has been therefore, a small break to our German program.

THANK YOU

Thank you to Helen Nicholls, Margaret Arnold, Bev Russell and Ann Fekete for making the marshmallow Easter Bunnies for us to enjoy. Money raised will be used to purchase reading resources for children with special needs.

GOOD NEWS

This fortnight's Good Book awards were awarded to

R/1	Alice Solomon-Bridge & Sam Offord
R/2	Rhys Wain & Erin Baldock
3/4	Sean Mullins & Abbi Gottsche
4/5	Tanith Phillis & Simon Regan
6/7	Nathan Steele & Natalie Shield
Library	Mr. Gordon's Yr. 3/4 class



SPORTS DAY

Thank you to staff, especially Linda Scott, for her organisation and Kaye Hancock for her work with the flags. The assistance of the P. & F. members and volunteers was appreciated. The pizzas, cake and cordial were well received.

COMING EVENTS

GAMES DAY (In the Library)

On Monday, 27th April (first day of Term 2), a lunch time Games Day will be set up in the Library for any interested children. Some games will be supplied but if your child would like to bring along a game to share with others, please discuss the suitability of the game with your child and also their responsibility for the care of that game.

Kaye Hancock

SOCIAL	EVENT -	FAMILY	TREASURES	HUNT
	SUNDAY	31ct MAY	7 - 2 5 1 7 1 T 1 T 1 T 1 T 1 T 1 T 1 T 1 T 1 T	

- * Mystery Destination
- * Prizes
- * More clues in coming Newsletters

Tony Offord

SAPSASA - MINIBALL

Eden Hills children competed in the SAPSASA Miniball competition on Monday and Tuesday of this week. They all played fairly and well. Congratulations to

Year 5/6 Girls: Melanie Foster, Laura Fekete, Jane Regan, Tanith Phillis, Xavia Nou, Corinne Phoenix, Natalie Shield.

Year 5/6 Boys: Yianni Hill, Luke Bettany, Leith Needle, Rainer Zeller, David Bundy, Ryan Spraakman, Oliver Glade-Wright.

Year 6/7 Boys: Sam Peace, Simon Mair, Alex Kirk, Django Nou, Tim Dawson, Adam Dunkley.

STRAWBERRY FAIR - PLANTS

Don't forget the Strawberry Fair when you are working in your gardens these holidays. Now is a good time to pot those plants!

There will be a "Plant Workshop" on TUESDAY, 28th APRIL, 1.30 - 3pm in the Science Room.

STRAWBERRY FAIR - METAL WORKSHOP

There will be a Metal Workshop held in the second week of the school holidays on WEDNESDAY, 22nd APRIL, 10.30 - 12.30pm in the shelter shed. We would like donations of any old cutlery, thank you. Bring hammers, pliers and a good imagination. Enquiries for Wendy Foster (278 1698).

BACK PACK

Thinking of buying a new school bag for the children?
Have a look at the sample in the office first. The cost is \$22. and they come in red and blue and will have our school lego printed on them. They are tough and long wearing and they carry a 12 month warranty. Think it over during the holidays and let us know next term.

COMMUNITY NOTICE BOARD

- * Womens Daytime Basketball Players are needed for the Eden Hills School team. Matches are played Wednesday mornings at Sturt Stadium recommencing Term 2.

 Contact Wendy Foster (278 1698)
- * Hawthorndene School Soccer Club Registration forms are available from our school office.
- * Family Allowance Supplement (FAS) is one of the most important Department of Social Security programs which help low income working families provide for their children. If you have any enquiries or require further assistance, please contact the Publicity Officer (203 2241).
- * Brighton High School Special Music Course. Brochures available from our school office.
- * Blackwood Community Recreation Centre School Holiday Program Roller Skating Coaching, April 13th-15th. Skating April 13th-24th. All enquiries Lesley 278 8833.

ANY	COMMENTS	REGARDING	SPORTS DAY W	OULD BE APPRECIATED
			• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
• • • •	• • • • • • • • •			
	• • • • • • • • •			
				••••••••••••

